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Welcome back after the summer holidays.  A special welcome to our Junior Infant pupils and parents, most of whom started on August 28th.  On behalf of everybody in Guardian Angels’ we wish each pupil a happy, successful year with many new and exciting learning challenges.
Pupil Behaviour.

All of our pupils are expected to show courtesy and respect to all teachers, special needs assistants, school secretary, school caretaker, fellow pupils, and school visitors.  Bullying of any kind is not tolerated in this school and is totally unacceptable.  All reported incidents of bullying will be noted and fully investigated in accordance with our Anti Bullying Policy.  Please pay special attention to your child’s use of the internet and remember that pupils should not have a phone or other device with internet capabilities in their bedrooms after bedtime.
School Uniform

 We request that each pupil wears the correct official, school uniform and P.E. tracksuit on the correct day. We are delighted to see that so many of the pupils are wearing black shoes. The School Board of Management and Parent Teacher Association would appreciate your support and co-operation in this important area.  There is a delay in supplying the school tracksuit, in the meantime the children may wear an alternative tracksuit.
Car Park Procedure.

Please exercise extreme caution in the car park.   Respect the special parking bays by the school gate.  Drive slowly.  Give our pupils and your child a chance.  Members of the local Garda Siochána from Blackrock Station will monitor all the road parking regulations.  We need your co-operation.  Be extra careful when reversing, particularly near the bollards and take your time entering and exiting.  Please remember that there is pay and display if your stay is longer that the normal drop off or pick up.
Class Book Money and School Equipment Fund.

Thank you for all the payments made thus far.  We really appreciate the huge number of you who paid using Easy Payments Plus.  If you have not paid the charges for this year please do so by September  19th at the latest.
After School Activities

An information sheet detailing our after school activities, including some new ones, will issue shortly.
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